

# LSAC Committee Agenda

*Date | time* 29/03/2017 | *Location* DMTC

|                          |                     |
|--------------------------|---------------------|
| <b>Meeting called by</b> | Arthur Coveney      |
| <b>Type of meeting</b>   | Fortnightly Meeting |
| <b>Note taker</b>        | Felicity Slocombe   |

|                  |                 |
|------------------|-----------------|
| <b>Apologies</b> | Georgie Jones   |
|                  | Lucy Eaglestone |

---

## Main Business

---

### Chair – Arthur

- Chair's report –
- AU AGM – AU exec, hudl's been done. Ash will send to-do list to chairs. Feedback to BUCS. Should BUCS be for participation or performance? Ben – push for BUCS being more performance as our novice archers tend to be really good. Regional leagues are more for have a go. Welfare reps – as part of novice rep role? No? grant funding – new equipment. Anything you want to change ask Arthur to contact Ash.
- Easter sessions – blank boss session throughout Easter, Stacey – emailed to see if can have access to field. Blank boss sessions -need to make sure there is enough interest for facility to be made available 24hrs, session supervisor for blank boss sessions?

### Actions ongoing

- Year diary for changeover
- Strength and Conditioning sessions – first Tuesday back (2<sup>nd</sup> may)
- Times for outdoor sessions Wednesday, Thursday: 4-8. Saturday and Sunday: 12-4

### Secretary – Alex/Felicity

- Secretary's report
- Committee members to make sure they book to do their committee training – email from Ian Read
- Footage of shooting for AU ball – all done and sent off.

### Actions ongoing

- AU ball nominations

### Treasurer – Adam Wozencroft/Mark Peart

- Treasurer's report – year report, Adam has taught Mark all he needs to know!
- 24-hour shooting facility

### Actions ongoing

- Spending for this year

### **Team Captain – Adam Peers/Matt Peers**

- Team Captain's report – a lot of people have entered competitions themselves. Matt doing entries for next lot of competitions.
- Those who qualified for BUCS also qualified this year (apart from one).
- Look up for a novice shoot for outdoors (novice category)

#### *Actions ongoing*

- Not doing competition with DMU and Leicester university, competition with University of Nottingham instead in Sutton Bonington - outdoor range – competition date tbc.

### **Equipment Officer – Leo Thompson/Ben Evans**

- Equipment Officer's report – George made spreadsheet so easy access where equipment is stored
- Inventory completed!
- Members borrowing club equipment – signing out book/google docs spreadsheet

#### *Actions ongoing*

- Target stickers – arrived
- Colour coding beginner's bows – wait till we get the new equipment. Need new string jig so can make new strings (cheaper).

### **Tournaments and Records Officer – Sarah Warner/Jack Miller**

- TO's report
- Ex vs. Current date 7<sup>th</sup> May? Adam P to advise. Or 28<sup>th</sup> may if nothing else that weekend.
- Field archery records – Ollie wants field archery records – Tom needs to add as an option – needs to be Archery GB/GNAS rounds.
- Tom will email Jack about ex vs. current.
- BUTTS in November.
- Records to go on website.
- Page on coaches and facilities – Tom to do that. Information about beginner's course and support through the year that is available. Maggie, Ash and all the Level 1 coaches.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- Certificates for records broken – Sarah's printing them and going to give them out at the meal tomorrow. Committee and club mailing list – Felicity to show Jordanna.
- 25<sup>th</sup>/26<sup>th</sup> November to book Loughborough BUTTS leg – 9-5/6 – cc the committee

### **Social Secretary – Georgie Jones/Jordanna Marsh**

- Social Secretary's report –
- End of term meal – shout out in training
- Ex vs current meal – Revs – need Georgie to pass on contact details.

#### *Actions ongoing*

- Handover social – Alex Brady organizing?
- Budapest tour

### Novice Representatives – Lloyd Pares and Lucy Eaglestone

- Novice representative's report – Matt to make novices aware not to enter comps with the longer distances. Make aware that it can be detrimental as could injure yourself – maybe enter a women's round instead.

#### Actions ongoing

### Development Officer – Ben Clark/Adam Wozencroft

- DO's report – development plan – Arthur has highlighted things that have and haven't been done
- Ben and Adam to go over new development plan.
- Plan outdoor season seminar sessions

#### Actions ongoing

- Training new level 1 coaches – Ben will talk to Maggie – if oversubscribed may need to interview those who are interested.
- Are new committee members all trained to take sessions? Everyone's been trained and is competent.
- Workshop seminars – to start next term – need to book room out

### AOB

- Tom – website – going to update committee page – info about yourself – everyone to email Tom paragraph about themselves.
- Arthur to scan group photo and send to Tom
- Remove calendar page or just keep updated?
- Will have meeting on the first Wednesday back
- Last session is today

#### Actions ongoing

---

### Session Rota

---

| Date                 | Session Taker | Location           | Notes       |
|----------------------|---------------|--------------------|-------------|
| Tuesday 02/05/2017   | Arthur        | DMTC               | 20:30-22:30 |
| Wednesday 03/05/2017 | Adam W        | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Thursday 04/05/2017  |               | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Saturday 06/05/2017  |               | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |

|                      |                    |             |
|----------------------|--------------------|-------------|
| Sunday 07/05/2017    | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Tuesday 09/05/2017   | DMTC               | 20:30-22:30 |
| Wednesday 10/05/2017 | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Thursday 11/05/2017  | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Saturday 13/05/2017  | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |
| Sunday 14/05/2017    | Towers Rugby Pitch | 16:00-20:00 |